
                      
Health, Safety & Parking Committee 

Meeting July/09/2019 

Meeting Time: 1:00pm 
 

Vision 
Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

 

Mission Statement  

Compton College is a welcoming environment where the diversity of our students is supported to pursue 

and attain academic and professional excellence. Compton College promotes solutions to challenges, 

utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for transfer, 

completion and lifelong learning. 

 

Meeting Participants  

 

      Wallano, Eyob              Gordon, Nicole Axa Maradiaga 

      Clark, Leonard             Cervantes, George Consuelo Morales 

      Hatten, Felicia 

      Evans, Jerome  

            Aparicio, Sandra 

            Ellis,  

Thompson, Marcus 

 

               
   

 

Minutes 

       July 9, 2019 Minutes  

 

 

• Committee members are requesting to participate in the next CPR/First Aid Training Course 

Schedule for 2019. Waiting on VP of HR response. (In progress.) 

 

• Committee Members also indicated that Captains in the SRC Lab need evacuation training as well. 

Several floor captains did receive lift-chair training and committee members are requesting new 

floor captains to receive the training. (Training currently being scheduled) 

 

• Committee Members were informed that Sgt. Thompson and Officer Cervantes assigned to 

committee. 

 

• Committee Members were informed that new multi-level buildings have designed new safety 

points installing concrete bollards in front of the buildings to prevent car injuries. Chief Box will 

be discussing having this type of safety equipment on our campus.  Health-Safety and Parking 

Committee members will be tasked with identifying possible hazard areas on campus and making 

recommendations to the Facilities Committee. 

 

• Committee Members was informed that the Vocational Technology Building has an infestation of 

mice, and all employees in the building was reminded not to leave any food out. Committee 

Members also requested CalWorks Office be inspected for best practice as it relates to storage. 

Employees are reporting common areas are too cluttered with supplies creating a welcoming 

environment for rodents and other pest.  (Information item this problem was resolved). 

 



• Committee Members were informed that no additional parking stalls are available at the moment 

in Lot A.  Students proposed to have a passenger drop off zone near the Tartar Village that would 

allow them to drop off heavy equipment and other class material.  All recommendations are being 

forwarded to administration for review. F. Hatten will report out on this item. 

 

• Committee Members were informed that our homeless population on and near Compton College 

has almost quadrupled in number in the last six months. Please lock your respected areas at the end 

of the day, and do not hesitate to contact campus police if you notice anything suspicious on 

campus. 

 

• Committee Members were informed that the construction project has started, and Rows F & G are 

blocked now blocked off. A couple of very old trees were also removed from the area. 

 

• Committee Members were informed that the traffic light installation on the intersection of Artesia 

& Main Campus Drive request was approved by the city of Long Beach last year. However, the 

city does not have a time line regarding the installation. 

 

• Calls were made to the cities of Compton and Long Beach public works departments regarding 

potholes on Artesia Blvd.  

 

• Campus Police relocated to new location.  Emails, fliers and other notifications circulating on 

campus. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Next Scheduled Meeting- Date October 8, 2019 New Police Bldg. 

 

 

 


